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KONGLIGA ORIENTERINGSTEKNOLOGERNA IF 

BUSINESS REPORT 2020 
 
Fiscal Year:   2020 01 01 – 2020 12 31 

Annual Meeting:  2020 02 08 On Zoom 

Previous Annual Meeting: 2020 02 18 Brinellvägen, KTH, Stockholm 

 
Board:   President – Fredrik Åkerlind 

   Secretary – Simon Bohman 

   Treasurer – Björn Löfroth 

   Info and material – Karin Hagwall 

   Training Leaders – Karin Hagwall och Arnau Requena 

   Event Planner – Anthony Loccisano 

 
 
Other Functionaries: Auditor:  Magnus Yngvesson 

   Deputy Auditor: Vakant 

   Nomination:  Karin Hagwall  

   Fika-responsible Matheiu Desponds / Antoine Bocquier 
 
Account Number: Only account numbers at Swedbank 

 8270-1 4 825 835-4 
 
Address:  Kongliga Orienteringsteknologerna IF 

   THS Fack 28 
   100 44 Stockholm 

 
Homepage:  http://kotif.wordpress.com 
 
Email:   traning.kot@gmail.com 
 
Membership:  2020:  22 paying members 
 
Membership:  50 kr per term for both THS members and others 

 
Meetings:  During 2020 no board meeting minutes occurred 

 
Economy:  Refer to the attached financial statement for 2020 

 

http://kotif.wordpress.com/


 Training 

We have held training at least once a week during our spring and autumn term. We 

have usually started from KTH Hallen, where we have had the opportunity to rent / 

borrow dressing rooms & showers. 

For the fall, we tried with our best efforts to bring in new motivated and happy 

individuals.  Under the circumstances with Corona, we think we have succeeded in a 

good way, despite the goal of paying members had to be reduced a bit.  This is partly 

thanks to more joint activities during the fall. We had for example a training camp in 

beginning of November, as NSM was cancelled. We have also focused on social 

gathering after the trainings with FIKA, as long as we could meet together. This has 

been especially appreciated during last year as teaching has been done online and the 

physical meetings are set to minimum. The fall meeting had 20-30 participants, after 

which we had a traditional sausage barbecue.  

Exercises have varied as far as possible between orientation, running, running 

strength intervals and endurance workouts. We have also done some exciting 

orienteering games both during our regular trainings as well as in the weekends. The 

goal has been to teach our members orienteering in a more encouraging and playful 

way. The orientation pass has mainly been located in Lill-Janskogen, although we 

have sometimes driven from other places. 

Not to forget – We still enjoy the new revised map of Lill-Jansskogen now with 

updated paths, buildings etc. A big increase in joy for us as a small OL-Club!   

 Arrangement 

We have adhered to the usual classic arrangements this year. 

 We arranged the ÖL-OL during the autumn. It was good fun and a tradition 

that should be kept for the future.  

 The camp in the archipelago during June was a good opportunity for all 

members to improve their orienteering skills as well as get together as a team. We 

were at Rånö over the weekend, lived in small cottages and managed to run around 4 

orienteering courses.  

 This year’s Lusselöpet was popular and consisted of  a Foxhunt, with a 

traditional food sharing / Lussefika afterwards. It was a successful event where we 

gave thanks for the semester and said goodbye to some exchange students as they 

moved on to new adventures.   

 We attended Student Union Day at the beginning of the spring. We see that 

many are enthusiastic and curious about what orienteering is, especially international 

students. Many of them lack this opportunity for sports in their respective countries.   

 Competition 



  

Our ambitious plan of competing got totally changed due to Corona. As all 

competitions in orienteering on an entry level were cancelled, we could just continue 

with our regular activities and focus on own events. During the year there were no 

regular competitions that KOT members attended to.  


